
TOWN OF KIRKWOOD 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 

January 27, 2015 

  

 

A public hearing regarding the renewal of a franchise agreement with Adams CATV, Inc. 

for cable television service to a portion of the Town was held on January 27, 2015 at 6:00 

PM at the Joseph A. Griffin Town Hall with Supervisor Gordon Kniffen presiding. 

 

Present: Supervisor Gordon Kniffen 

  Councilman Robert Weingartner  

  Councilman Lewis Grubham 

  Councilwoman Linda Yonchuk 

  Councilman William Diffendorf, Jr. 

 

Also Present: Herbert Kline, Town Attorney 

  Gayle Diffendorf, Town Clerk 

  Raymond Coolbaugh, Commissioner of Public Works 

 

    

Supervisor Kniffen verified that he had affidavits of posting and publication in the Press 

& Sun Bulletin and The Country Courier. 

 

Mr. Kline explained that Adams CATV has served about 25 homes in the West Windsor 

area for about 20 years since Time Warner chooses not to service that area.  In order to 

have a cable television franchise they must get permission from the Town Board and pay 

a fee to the Town for the privilege of using the facilities such as poles, etc.  It is usually 

the same fee that Time Warner pays.  This franchise is a contract that allows them to 

serve the area for the next 10 years.   

 

Supervisor Kniffen opened the hearing to public comment.  Hearing none, Supervisor 

Kniffen ordered the hearing closed at 6:07 PM. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

      Gayle M. Diffendorf 

      Town Clerk 

 

 

          


